TO:     University Faculty
        Community College Faculty
        Graduate Assistants
FROM:   Tom Auxter, President
                United Faculty of Florida
SUBJECT:        Legislative Restrictions on Academic Freedom (HB 837 and SB 2126)
DATE:   April 11, 2005
Last week the House Education Council heard testimony on HB 837, which was introduced by Rep. Dennis Baxley.  The bill sets limits on controversial issues that can be discussed in the classroom and mandates topics that must be discussed if controversial issues are mentioned or covered.  Although Baxley claims the bill is not “causative,” it requires that a grievance procedure enforce the “environment” a student has a “right to expect.”  The House staff analysis states that (based on estimations provided by the Department of Education) universities and community colleges can expect $4.2 million per year in new expenses to hire an additional lawyer on each campus to process claims against faculty.  Faculty can anticipate disciplinary measures to follow when claims are upheld that they introduced controversial topics unnecessarily or failed to provide “balance.”  Baxley has offered the theory of “intelligent design” as an example of a theory that should be covered for “balance” every time evolution is discussed in the classroom.
David Horowitz, the self-proclaimed conservative activist who drafted the text of the bill, was invited to address the House committee.  He gave a series of unsubstantiated anecdotes about liberal bias in universities in other states.  I was invited to address House members to give a faculty perspective.  I provided House members with a written statement (attached) in addition to comments given in response to Horowitz’s claims.
This week the Senate Education Committee is scheduled to hear testimony on Tuesday afternoon at 1:00 p.m.  Steven Weinberger, Roy Weatherford and I will be there to represent faculty.
Since the chances of stopping this bad legislation are better in the Senate, I am asking faculty to contact Florida Senators in their local areas and give brief messages by telephone to district offices or send email (using private computers) about this bill.  To be effective, we need many faculty members from across the state to give brief messages now.  A polite and respectful message of three sentences or less, delivered by faculty across the state, is what we need to show opposition is widespread.  (Contact information attached.)
